PAPER CITIES KENNEL CLUB MEETING
December 12, 2018

The meeting was called to order by President Yvette Huesler, at approximately 7:34 PM, at
Nueske’s at Gulliver’s Landing, 1701 Mallard Lane, Wausau/Rib Mountain.

Roll call was taken.
Guests: Dave "B” Baltes, Vincent Peetz and Mike Wiesneske

A brief summary of the minutes for the November 14, 2018 meeting was given by Rose
Gottung.

President’s Report: President Huesler expressed thanks for coming tonight and wished
everyone a Merry Christmas.

Treasurer's Report: Receipts -- $236.74; Disbursements -- $1,237.50; Total -- $15,824.79
Raffle -- $4,391.17

Committees:
Awards: Brenda Blume handed out nomination forms for the Outstanding Service
Award. Completed forms should be returned to Brenda, and the deadline to submit is
December 31. President Huesler reminded that the Outstanding Service Award is meant for
a member, or members, who have gone way above and beyond for the job they are doing for
the club.
Barn Hunt: Nothing to report.
Canine Ambassadors: Brenda Blume has set up a visit to Benedictine Living Community on
Friday, December 28, at 2:00 PM. It was reported that the committee will be bringing a letter
to the Board that will be going to the Wausau School District.
Donations: Andi Baltes commented she forgot to bring tonight the thank you card for Dennis
and Peggy Griffin for members to sign.
Education/Training: Nothing to report.
Historian: None. Any volunteers?
Legislative Liaison: Nothing to report.
Mall Demo: Nothing to report.
Match: We need to decide on a date.
Membership: Barb Powers reported there are just a few members that have not paid.
Parliamentarian: Nothing to report.
Party Animals: Andi Baltes reported the Awards Banquet is planned for Saturday, January
19, at Sconni’s. We will be meeting between 5:30 and 6:30 PM. An email with all the details
will go out to the membership.
Property: Nothing to report.
Public Education Coordinator: Nothing to report.
Public Relations: Nothing to report.
Raffle: It was reported that the Raffle committee will be visiting the board in January.
Seminar and Programs: Andi Baltes is still trying to make contact with Fromms to have
them send a representative to talk to us about the dog foods they produce, and she is hoping
to set this up for our February meeting.
Show/Obedience Trials:

Roxi Peltier has volunteered to take care of the reserved grooming reservations.

Donations were collected for various trophies.
Sunshine: Nothing to report.
Website: Sue Webber reported the username and password have been changed for the
members only area of our website. The old one will work for a short amount of time.



Unfinished Business: The Mosinee Christmas Parade was held on Saturday, December
1. Fun was had by all. Thanks go out to Brenda Blume, her family, and Cherilyn Hoerman.

New Business: President Huesler reported we need to appoint someone to be the member-
at-large for the Outstanding Service Award committee, which is also comprised of the Vice
President and last year’s recipient. A motion was made by John Crotteau that the committee
include: Brenda Blume, Barb Jakobi and Gary Jakobi. Seconded by Karen Strassburger;
motion carried.

Roxi Peltier volunteered to bring treats to the January meeting.
The meeting was adjourned at approximately 7:56 PM.

Submitted by: Rose Gottung



